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SPECIAL CLAIM SC-1819-1: SUBMITTED BY BILLY THOMAS IN THE AMOUNT OF $2,202.02 FOR DAMAGE TO HIS
VEHICLE AS A RESULT OF AN ACCIDENT WITH A PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT VEHICLE AT THE
INTERSECTION OF NORTH PORTER AVENUE AND EAST ROBINSON STREET.

BACKGROUND: A claim was filed by Billy Thomas in the amount of $2,202.02 for damage to his 2008 Honda Accord
sedan when it was struck by a Public Works Department vehicle at the intersection of North Porter Avenue and East
Robinson Street.

DISCUSSION: This claim was investigated by Carrie Evenson, Stormwater Program Manager. On April 23, 2018
Claimant’s daughter, Ms. Thomas, was driving Claimant’s vehicle headed northbound on Porter Avenue. Ms. Thomas
approached the intersection at East Robinson Street and began to move into the left turn lane at the marked lane
entrance. Meanwhile, a City employee who had been driving directly behind Ms. Thomas began driving to the left of her
before the marked turn lane entrance, crossing over double yellow lines and travelling within diagonal yellow lines. When
Ms. Thomas moved into the lane at the appropriate time, the City vehicle was already in the area and collided with
Claimant’s vehicle.

The City employee was found to be at fault for driving in an unauthorized area and attempting to get in front of Ms.
Thomas in the turn lane.  Disciplinary action has been administered accordingly with this employee.

Claimant submitted three (3) estimates to repair the front left portion of his vehicle with the lowest estimate being
$2,202.02. He also requests the use of a rental car during repairs. The City will coordinate to provide a rental car as
necessary with the costs to be submitted as a separate claim.

As indicated above, there appears to be possible negligence on the part of the City in this matter and, consequently,
potential liability on the City.  Claimant’s request in the amount of $2,202.02 appears reasonable.

RECOMMENDATION: Based upon the foregoing, it is the recommendation of the City Attorney’s Office that the claim of
Billy Thomas in the amount of $2,202.02 as set forth above, be approved.
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